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TERRITORIAL ATIPP OFFICE SUPPLIMENTAL NOTES 
REVIEW REPORT: 21-189  

 
FOR: 

 
The Department of Community and Government Services 

  
PURPOSE: The Territorial ATIPP Office recognizes that the Information and Privacy 

Commissioner’s Review Reports often contain recommendations that serve 
more than solely the responding department. These notes are intended to 
support the responding department by discussing Government of Nunavut wide 
implications and the next steps. 

  
DATE: May 5, 2021 

The Territorial ATIPP office has reviewed the Department of Community and 
Government Services’ response to the IPC’s recommendations and notes that the 
recommendation directly for the department has been accepted and completed.  

The Territorial ATIPP Manager acknowledges and commits to reviewing the following 
recommendations addressed to the Department of Executive and Intergovernmental 
Affairs, to: 

• Enhance the ATIPP policy manual’s section on the anonymity of applicants 
• Add a module to the ATIPP coordinator training regarding an applicant’s right 

to anonymity 
• Develop a conflict-of-interest section in the ATIPP policy manual 

Implementing the above recommendations will be achieved through the ATIPP 
Coordinator’s Committee (ACC) which typically meets once a month. The ACC is 
responsible for discussing issues related to ATIPP function, creating policies and 
procedures that support the ATIPP Act, and reviewing the administrative practices. 

During the April 2021 meeting the discussion on a conflict of interest policy began. The 
work is on-going and will continue in tandem with revision of the applicant anonymity 
section of the ATIPP manual. Once near completion, the ACC will present the changes 
for comment to all relevant authorities, including the IPC. 

Similarly, once the Territorial ATIPP Office has added a module concerning anonymity 
to the training and it has passed through the ACC, it will be presented to all relevant 
authorities for comment. 

 
Yuri Podmoroff 
Manager, Territorial ATIPP Office, Executive and Intergovernmental Affairs 




